
OPEN/CLOSED FOAs 
 
 The U.S. Department of Labor is reviewing all Funding Opportunity Announcements for 
consistency with the Executive Orders titled, “Ending Radical and Wasteful Government DEI 
Programs and Preferencing,” issued on January 20, 2025, and “Ending Illegal Discrimination and 
Restoring Merit-Based Opportunity,” issued on January 21, 2025.  The Department will take 
necessary action with the Funding Opportunity Announcement and issue additional guidance 
including adjusting the close date if appropriate.   
 
 
ONGOING WORK 
 
 Effective immediately, all recipients of federal financial assistance are directed to cease 
all activities related to “diversity, equity, and inclusion” (DEI) or “diversity, equity, inclusion, 
and accessibility” (DEIA) under their federal awards, consistent with the requirements of the 
Executive Orders titled, “Ending Radical and Wasteful Government DEI Programs and 
Preferencing,” issued on January 20, 2025, and “Ending Illegal Discrimination and Restoring 
Merit-Based Opportunity,” issued on January 21, 2025. Any cost incurred on such activities, 
after the issuance of this notice, will not be considered allowable, and if incurred will be 
disallowed.  Additional guidance will be provided. 
 
 
TERMINATION 
 
 The U.S. Department of Labor is reviewing all active federal awards and will take 
appropriate action, including terminating the award, consistent with the requirements of the 
Executive Orders titled “Ending Radical and Wasteful Government DEI Programs and 
Preferencing,” issued on January 20, 2025, and “Ending Illegal Discrimination and Restoring 
Merit-Based Opportunity,” issued on January 21, 2025.   


